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FOR GENERAL RELEASE 

 
 
1. SUMMARY AND POLICY CONTEXT: 
 
1.1 To receive those petitions presented to the Full Council and referred to the 

committee for consideration. 
 
1.2 To receive any petitions to be presented or which have been submitted via the 

council’s website or for which notice has been given directly to Democratic 
Services. 

 
2. RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
2.1 That the Committee responds to the  petition either by noting it or writing to the 

petition organiser setting out the Council’s views, or where it is considered more 
appropriate, calls for an officer report on the matter which may give consideration 
to a range of options, including the following: 

 

 taking the action requested in the petition 

 considering the petition at a council meeting 

 holding an inquiry into the matter 

 undertaking research into the matter 

 holding a public meeting 

 holding a consultation 

 holding a meeting with petitioners 

 calling a referendum 
 
3. PETITIONS 
 
3.1 Referred petitions: 
 

i) One Choice is No Choice 
Petition from Ms. S. Fern referred from the Council meeting held on 26 
January 2017. 

 
  To receive the following Petition: 
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 “We believe that every child in Brighton and Hove should be treated fairly.  
 

 The University of Brighton intend to provide a Secondary school for children 
in the central AND the east of the city which will open in 2018. For the first 
year, any child in the city can apply. 

 
 However, the working party have recommended that the new school should 

be located in the central catchment from 2019. (Dorothy Stringer/Varndean 
school catchment which would be increased towards the west of the city to 
Montpelier Road). 

 
 They also recommend that Coldean should be moved into the BACA 

catchment whilst the other existing catchments would remain the same. 
 In effect, children in the BACA (Moulsecoomb/Bevendean including Coombe 

road area), Longhill (Whitehawk, Woodingdean, Ovingdean, Rottingdean 
and part of Saltdean), PACA (Portslade, Mile Oak) and Patcham (Patcham, 
Hollingbury and Westdene) will have ONE "choice/preference" whilst 
children in the central catchment will have THREE choices. 

 
 This is unfair and contradicts the School Admissions Code (2014) which 

states that admission policies should be 'fair, clear and objective". 
 
 We, the undersigned, ask Brighton and Hove City Council to end this 

unfairness and inequity and ask that children from all over the city are given 
at least two secondary schools in their catchment area so that ALL children 
have a choice.” 
 

3.2 Extract from the meeting of Council on 26 January 2017 attached as an appendix. 
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